April 12, 1995 Minutes of the Tassel Top Committee.

Present: Robert Metz, Chairperson, Ernest Allen, Stephen Crockett, Martin Krauter and Charles Smith.

The agenda was approved with the addition of Debbie Duchaine discussing the possibility of having the Raymond Recreation Swimming Program held at Tassel Top.

The March 15, 1995 minutes were approved.

Old Business:

E. Allen reported that Central Maine Power met with the Selectmen and committee members asking for an easement to put a power line through Tassel Top property. Several members of the committee felt it was a very poor presentation and that the power line would benefit Windham residents.

New Business:

D. Duchaine and the committee discussed the pros and cons of having the swimming program at Tassel Top. Mrs. Duchaine was concerned that persons other than her students would be using the recreation float when classes were over at 3:30 p.m. The committee assured her that there would be a roped off swimming area and signs indicating that this was the property of the Raymond Recreation Program. The parents of the children participating in the swimming program would receive a special sticker stipulating free entrance for the month of July, Monday-Friday. Other factors in selecting Tassel Top Beach for the program were safety, parking, toilets and cleaner water. Mrs. Duchaine will walk the site and advise M. Krauter of her decision.

Evan Gillman, for his Eagle Scout Project, is planning a nature walk for Tassel Top. M. Krauter will provide him with a topographical map. Evan will present his plan to the committee.

M.Krauter advised the committee that the 1994 gatekeepers have not committed themselves to returning this summer. C. Smith suggested that M. Krauter contact the Placement Office at the Univ. of S.M. for a ranger.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, May 8th, 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.